

November 9, 2021 Meeting Minutes

Meeting was held in person; In attendance was Kim Zayotti, Steve McVay, Christopher Long, Janet Lee, Colleen Brennan, Kristyn Therrien, John Willis,

Attending virtually Cara Davis, Shannon Toland, Valerie Shea

AD Update - Sean McInnis

- Winter sign up's started Monday, November 8, 2021.
- Gymnastics Co-op with Cohasset
- Wrestling Co-op with Rockland has been secured
- Uniforms some uniforms are 15 yrs old. Every team is not going to be changed out, a few teams per year. Uniforms will re-cycle every 5 years. There has been increased complaints from teams and Boosters will help fund uniforms with help from the Athletic Department. The uniform cycle needs to be locked down.
- Recreation Department will be asking for funds to resurface the tennis courts in addition to the CPC funds.
- Speakers blew out at the CCC and the sound system needs updating.
- Alumni Basketball Game will be at 3PM on 11/27/2021 and has been approved by the administration.
- There are currently 3 Scholarships students can apply for. John Willis guest attendee/basketball coach has joined the meeting to request an additional scholarship. An additional scholarship request in the name of Craig Sutherland be named. Craig was 2003 graduate of NHS and passed away in 2020. Craig's family has been contacted and are delighted at the possibility. This scholarship will go to a student athlete who also excels in the arts. A student who is an artist and/or artist who works with their hands. The scholarship will be a \$1,000.00 scholarship that Boosters will fund through the basketball game. Mr. Willis is also asking if there are any unnamed scholarships to be named after Jim Sullivan. The decision was made by the board to hold off on making a decision until we have all board members present, as there are two who were unable to make the meeting.
- Chris Long moved to name a fourth scholarship the Craig Sutherland Scholarship and Kim Zayotti second the motion and the motion passed Unanimously. The scholarship specifics will be worked out.

Treasurer Report- Janet

- -\$94,618 on hand and there will be \$44,168.35 after commitments are met.
- DUES 104 athlete families have contributed.
- Kim will do a target outreach after winter registration ends.
- Concessions brought in \$4,800.00 and that does not include homecoming and Thanksgiving game.
- Homecoming net \$13,000 an increase of \$2,200 from last year due to increased ticket price.

Apparel - Colleen

-Open House brought in \$1,400 in apparel sales and Homecoming \$2,700 in apparel sales

Team Liaisons (Chris / Steve)

-All set for the fall and will be moving into the winter.

Fundraising/Events - Kim

Cheer- negative net balance but they will be doing a Chipotle fundraiser.

South Shore Half Marathon – November 7th (Chris Long & Steve McVay)

- Went very smoothly, 150 volunteers all showed up. Kim will follow up with race wire.

Holiday 50/50 Raffle - Nov & Dec - Cara

- Will run for 5 weeks and the last week will be the grand prize.

Scholarships – Board member needs to be on the committee and not a senior parent. Scholarship process will need to be revised and Chris Long has volunteered to take the lead on this committee.

Dates to Remember –

Golf Tournament – May 24th at Indian Pond CC in Kingston

Next Meeting- December 13, 2021

Respectfully submitted, Kristyn Therrien Secretary December 12, 2021